
  

 Newsletter of the Retirees’ Association of Queen’s        September  2015       Vol 14    No 1 

(ɯÞÈÚɯÙÌÊÌÕÛÓàɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛÌËɯÉàɯ
#Ùȭɯ /ÈÛɯ &ÈÓÈÚÚÖȭɯ 'Ìɯ ÐÚɯ Èɯ
0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ ÎÙÈËÜÈÛÌɯ ÞÏÖɯ
ÞÖÙÒÌËɯ ÍÖÙɯ ÔÈÕàɯ àÌÈÙÚɯ ÈÛɯ
ÛÏÌɯ 4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ ÖÍɯ 6ÐÕËÚÖÙɯ
ÞÏÌÙÌɯÏÌɯÞÈÚɯÛÏÌɯÍÖÜÕËÐÕÎɯ
#ÌÈÕɯ ÈÕËɯ /ÙÖÍÌÚÚÖÙɯ ÐÕɯ ÛÏÌɯ
%ÈÊÜÓÛàɯÖÍɯ'ÜÔÈÕɯ*ÐÕÌÛÐÊÚȭɯ 

3ÏÌɯÙÌÈÚÖÕɯÛÏÈÛɯÏÌɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛɪ
ÌËɯÔÌɯÞÈÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÏÌɯÏÈÚɯÙÌÊÌÕÛÓàɯÏÈËɯËÐÚÊÜÚÚÐÖÕÚɯ
ÞÐÛÏɯ/ÙÐÕÊÐ×ÈÓɯ6ÖÖÓÍɯÈÉÖÜÛɯ ÛÏÌɯÊÖÕÚÛÙÜÊÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯ
Èɯ ŗÌÓËɯ ÏÖÜÚÌɯ ÈÕËɯ ×ÖÖÓɯ ÖÕɯ ÊÈÔ×ÜÚȭɯ
'ÌɯŗÙÔÓàɯÉÌÓÐÌÝÌÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÚÏÖÜÓËɯ
ÉÌɯÖÕɯ ÛÏÌɯÔÈÐÕɯ ÊÈÔ×ÜÚɯÈÕËɯÏÌɯÏÈÚɯ
ÚÛÙÖÕÎɯ ÝÐÌÞÚɯ ÖÕɯ ÛÏÌɯ ÍÖÙÔɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ ÛÏÌɯ
ŗÌÓËɯÏÖÜÚÌɯÚÏÖÜÓËɯÛÈÒÌȭɯ 

#Ùȭɯ &ÈÓÈÚÚÖɯ ÊÖÕÛÈÊÛÌËɯ ÔÌɯ ÉÌÊÈÜÚÌɯ
ÏÌɯ ÍÌÌÓÚɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ ÚÖÔÌɯ 1 0ɯ ÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯ
ÞÖÜÓËɯ ÞÌÓÊÖÔÌɯ ÛÏÌɯ ÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÐÓÐÛàɯ ÖÍɯ
ÛÏÌɯŗÌÓËɯÏÖÜÚÌɯÈÕËɯÞÖÜÓËɯÔÈÒÌɯÜÚÌɯÖÍɯ ÐÛȮɯ×ÈÙɪ
ÛÐÊÜÓÈÙÓàɯÐÍɯÐÛɯÞÈÚɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÐÕɯÊÈÔ×ÜÚȭɯ 

'Ìɯ ÛÏÖÜÎÏÛȮɯ ÍÖÙɯ ÌßÈÔ×ÓÌȮɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ ÚÖÔÌɯ ɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯ
ÞÖÜÓËɯ ÞÌÓÊÖÔÌɯ ÛÏÌɯ ÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÐÓÐÛàɯ ÖÍɯ ÈÕɯ ÐÕËÖÖÙɯ
ÛÙÈÊÒɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÐÕɯÊÈÔ×ÜÚɯÖÕɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÛÏÌàɯÊÖÜÓËɯ
ÙÜÕȮɯ ÌÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓÓàɯ ÐÕɯ ÛÏÌɯÞÐÕÛÌÙɯÔÖÕÛÏÚȮɯ ÈÕËɯ ÐÛɯ ÐÚɯ
ÏÐÚɯ ÏÖ×Ìɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ 1 0ɯ ÞÖÜÓËɯ ÚÜ××ÖÙÛɯ ÛÏÌɯ ÝÐÌÞÚɯ
Ìß×ÙÌÚÚÌËɯ ÐÕɯ ÏÐÚɯ ÓÌŲÌÙɯ ÛÖɯ ÛÏÌɯ /ÙÐÕÊÐ×ÈÓȭɯ (ɯ ÛÖÓËɯ
ÏÐÔɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ (ɯ ÞÖÜÓËɯ ÛÈÒÌɯ ÛÏÌɯÔÈŲÌÙɯ ÛÖɯ ÛÏÌɯ 1 0ɯ
"ÖÜÕÊÐÓɯÈÛɯÐÛÚɯÕÌßÛɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎɯÞÏÌÙÌɯÊÖÜÕÊÐÓɯÊÖÜÓËɯ
ËÌÊÐËÌɯ ÏÖÞɯ ÐÛɯ ÞÐÚÏÌËɯ ÛÖɯ ×ÙÖÊÌÌËɯ ÞÐÛÏɯ ÛÏÐÚɯ
ÔÈŲÌÙȭ ɯ 

,àɯËÐÚÊÜÚÚÐÖÕɯÞÐÛÏɯ#Ùȭɯ&ÈÓÈÚÚÖȮɯÏÖÞÌÝÌÙȮɯÈÓÚÖɯ
ÔÈËÌɯÔÌɯÞÖÕËÌÙɯ ÐÍɯ ÛÏÌÙÌɯÞÌÙÌɯ ÖÛÏÌÙɯ ÍÈÊÐÓÐÛÐÌÚɯ
ÖÕɯ ÊÈÔ×ÜÚɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ 1 0ɯ ÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯ ÍÌÓÛɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ ÛÏÌàɯ
ËÐËɯÕÖÛɯÏÈÝÌɯÈËÌØÜÈÛÌɯÈÊÊÌÚÚɯÛÖɯÖÙɯÐÍɯÛÏÌÙÌɯÞÌÙÌɯ
ÕÌÌËÌËɯ ÍÈÊÐÓÐÛÐÌÚɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ 1 0ɯ ÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯ ÍÌÌÓɯ ÈÙÌɯ
ÔÐÚÚÐÕÎɯÍÙÖÔɯÊÈÔ×ÜÚȭɯ 

  

 

/ÓÌÈÚÌɯÓÌÛɯÔÌɯÒÕÖÞɯàÖÜÙɯÝÐÌÞÚɯÖÕɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÔÈŲÌÙÚɯ
ÈÕËɯ(ɯÊÈÕɯÛÈÒÌɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÝÐÌÞÚɯÛÖɯÊÖÜÕÊÐÓɯÍÖÙɯËÐÚÊÜÚɪ
ÚÐÖÕȭ ɯ  ÕÖÛÏÌÙɯ ÐÚÚÜÌɯ ÛÏÈÛɯ (ɯÞÖÜÓËɯ ÓÐÒÌɯ ÛÖɯ ÙÈÐÚÌɯ
ÊÖÕÊÌÙÕÚɯ 1 0ɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯ ÝÖÓÜÕÛÌÌÙÐÕÎɯ ÛÖɯ ÊÏÈÐÙɯ
ÎÙÈËÜÈÛÌɯÛÏÌÚÐÚɯÌßÈÔÐÕÈÛÐÖÕÚȭɯ1 0ɯÐÚɯÙÌØÜÐÙÌËɯ
ÛÖɯ×ÙÖÝÐËÌɯÈɯÓÐÚÛɯÖÍɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯÞÏÖɯÈÙÌɯÞÐÓÓÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ
ÜÕËÌÙÛÈÒÌɯ ÛÏÐÚɯ ÛÈÚÒȭɯ .ÜÙɯ ×ÙÌÚÌÕÛɯ ÓÐÚÛɯ ÐÚɯ ÙÈÛÏÌÙɯ
ÖÓËɯÈÕËɯÕÌÌËÚɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÜ×ËÈÛÌËȭɯ"ÖÜÓËɯàÖÜɯÓÌÛɯÔÌɯ
ÒÕÖÞɯ ÐÍɯ àÖÜɯ ÞÖÜÓËɯ ÓÐÒÌɯ àÖÜÙɯ ÕÈÔÌɯ ÈËËÌËɯ ÛÖɯ
ÛÏÌɯ ÓÐÚÛɯ ÖÙɯ ÐÍɯ àÖÜɯ ÞÖÜÓËɯ ÓÐÒÌɯ àÖÜÙɯ ÕÈÔÌɯ ÙÌɪ
ÔÖÝÌËɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÓÐÚÛȭɯ 

6Ìɯ ÞÐÓÓɯ ÚÌÕËɯ Èɯ ÚÌ×ÈÙÈÛÌɯ ÌÔÈÐÓɯ ÙÌɪ
ÔÐÕËÌÙɯÈÉÖÜÛɯ ÛÏÐÚɯ ÛÖɯÈÓÓɯ1 0ɯÔÌÔɪ
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Opinicon Pot-Luck Picnic 
Wednesday 22 July 2015 

 
The annual picnic at the Queen's Uni-

versity Biological Station was attend-

ed by about twenty members of RAQ 

who enjoyed good company, great 

food, and cooperative weather.  

 

We were treated to a talk on the pred-

atory behaviour of several species of 

dragonfly and the techniques in-

volved in the project. To study the 

dragonfly one needs a broom stick 

with a wire fork at the end holding 

some coloured prey, one yellow, the 

other a different colour.  

 

The dragonflies attack the yellow 

coloured prey over most other col-

ours. Why? They eat wasps if they 

can, and not, as most of us tend to 

believe, mosquitoes. They are also 

cannibals,  eating most of their own 

eggs and larvae in the water before 

they can emerge as  expert flying 

predators. Depending on the water 

temperature and a host of other cli-

matic requirements, the eggs and lar-

vae might stay in the water for up to 

seven years before emerging as  

adults.  

 

This year's picnic was extra special 

because Frank Phelan, who has man-

aged  the QUBS for almost twenty 

years, will retire in September. We 

wish Frank a great retirement at his 

beloved house on a secluded 

lake "down the road" and thank him 

for welcoming us at the biological 

station. 

It was suggested that we organise the 

event next year at the Hewlett-

Packard retreat on Elbow lake, which 

is now part of the QUBS, and alter-

nate between  Opinicon and Elbow 

Lake. We will follow this up.  

 
HENK and INEKE WEVERS 

 

Campus Tour 2015 
Two New University  
Residences 
Wednesday 19 August 2015  
 
We met with our guide, Bob Polegato 
(Project Manager) at Watts Hall.  
Bob told us that he had been to a 
smudging ceremony at Brant House 
earlier that morning and that up until 
that very day hard hats and construc-
tion boots had to be worn inside 
Smith House so our tour was well-
timed. 

We started out at Brant House (11 
Albert Street), named for Drs. Mar-
lene Brant Castellano and Clare Clif-
ton Brant in recognition of lives dedi-

cated to the rights and well-being of 
native peoples.  We were shown a 
bedroom and bathroom (each unit 
contains two private bedrooms  and 
shared bathroom) and also the com-
mon areas.  There were some com-
ments about how much more com-
fortable the rooms are than they were 
when several tour members were at-
tending university.   

Reports of Past Eve Reports of Past Events   Summer 2015 

 
Another treat this year was a tour of the newly built research and teaching 
facility (seen above) funded by a major donation from 
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Coming RAQ Events    Fall   2015 

ɯ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

View from a Brant House Common Room  

 

We then proceeded to David C. Smith 

House (222 Stuart Street) named in 

honour of former Principal Dr. David 

C. Smith.   

 

In addition to seeing a bedroom and 

bathroom and the common rooms 

in this House, we also saw Loca-

tion 21, a retail food outlet.   Some 

of us plan to go back for a meal 

once it is open. 

 

We are most grateful to Bob (and 

to his secretary Deborah Gilliland 

who assisted Bob) for taking the 

time to conduct this very interest-

ing tour in the midst of his hectic 

schedule, getting the residences 

ready for occupancy at the begin-

ning of the fall term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Location 21 in Smith House 

After the tour most of went on to the 

University Club for a tasty lunch and 

get-together. 

CHERRILYN YALIN 

Silver Bells and Carol Service 

 The Alma Mater Society will again 

sponsor this popular campus dinner 

for Kingston seniors and RAQ mem-

bers, followed by the Engineering 

Society’s carol service in Grant Hall 

on a Sunday to be determined. Reser-

vations will be required.  

For information and to register please 

contact the Generations Chair, Alma 

Mater Society, Queen’s University at 

(613) 533-6000 ext. 75178 or genera-

tions@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:generations@ams.queensu.ca
mailto:generations@ams.queensu.ca
https://gateway.gocollette.com/link/695645#.Vgn3mXpVhBc

